From: M. ciccarone Sent: 15 February 2016 09:17

To: Planning

Subject: Re: Mr. Orpen Kisacikoglu - 2015/5899/P

Mr Kisacikoglu bought his five-bedroom detached home in 2012 without realising that a small section of cobbles in front of the entrance gate, the ransom strip, was owned by neighbour Keith King.

The application number is 2015/5899/P for 16 Millfield Lane, London. N6 6JD. Sorry about the lack of detail previously.

15.02.2016, 09:08, "Planning" < DCMail@camden.gov.uk>:

Dear M Ciccarone

Thank you for your email which has been received by the Planning Department.

Please confirm the purpose of its contents as there is no indication what it is referring to.

Many thanks

Planning Solution Team

Development Management | Regeneration and Planning | Culture and Environment Directorate | London Borough of Camden

5 Pancras Square | London | N1C 4AG

For a safer and quicker way to apply, please submit your planning applications and tree notifications/applications via the planning portal by clicking on the following link: www.planningportal.gov.uk.

You can <u>sign up</u> to our new and improved planning e-alerts to let you know about new planning applications, decisions and appeals.

It is important to us to find out what our customers think about the service we provide. To help us in this respect, we would be very grateful if you could take a few moments to complete one of our online planning surveys. We will use the information you give us to monitor and improve our services.

Please consider the environment before printing this email. Please note that the information contained in this letter represents an officer's opinion and is without prejudice to further consideration of this matter by the Development Management Section or to the Council's formal decision. This e-mail is intended solely for the person to whom it is addressed. It may contain confidential or privileged information. If you receive this message but are not the intended recipient you are expressly notified that any copying or dissemination of this message without our permission is prohibited. You must not copy, distribute or take any action in reliance on it. Unless stated to the contrary, any opinions or comments are personal to the writer and do not represent the official view of the Council.

From: M. ciccarone

Sent: 13 February 2016 09:39

To: Planning

Subject: Mr. Orpen Kisacikoglu

Mr. Orpen Kisacikoglu is not in penury state. He claims that the Council said this strip was his. Where is the documented proof? Once Mr. King received his paid mortgage is when he realised about this strip of land. Apparently Mr. Orpen Kisacikoglu never inquired responsibly or he has lied about this. He had a responsibility to have his property surveyed prior to purchase.

His idea for a new entrance is absurd. He is wasting the Council's time with this application. Let this be a life lesson for him to use due diligence in future transactions.

This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged and/or copyright protected. This e- mail is intended for the addressee only. If you receive this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your computer.